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Vibrant Peace Festival Held For Families At Livingstone House!

On March 23rd, the Children's Ministry and River South community hosted a vibrant Peace Festival at
Livingstone House for families with young children.

This event celebrated the upcoming Easter and honoured the legacy of peace taught by history's most
remarkable peacemakers, Jesus and True Parents.

Over 40 children attended with their parents and grandparents. The festival began with a joyful family
service prepared by the River South worship team and led by Dawn P., a dedicated Children's Ministry
teacher and coordinator in the River South Community. Every element of the service - from the uplifting
songs and the child-friendly message by Matthew H. to the peace announcements for children - was
designed to emphasise the simple truth: without God, there is no peace. Only by knowing God, our
Heavenly Parent, can we find peace in every aspect of our lives. This core teaching of True Parents is
what we strive to pass on to the next generations of peacemakers.



Following the service, the organizers provided a variety of engaging activities for children, including
games, races, face painting, crafts, balloon animals, and an Easter quiz. Despite a rainy forecast, we were
blessed with warm weather, allowing children to enjoy a traditional egg hunt, popcorn, and bubbles in the
garden. Everyone shared in a festive potluck lunch and meaningful fellowship. The highlight of the event
was a special visit from the Easter Bunny, delighting children and families alike.

Many parents expressed their gratitude for such a wonderful family festival, with some even suggesting
similar events be held every 4 - 6 weeks. This enthusiastic feedback reaffirms that family- and children-
oriented events are excellent pathways for new families to join Heavenly Parent's Holy Community.



A heartfelt THANK YOU to all the organizers and volunteers who contributed to making this event
smooth and successful, especially the River South team. Heaven's abundant blessings are truly showering
our community here in the UK. We extend our deepest gratitude to Heavenly Parent and True Parents for
this wonderful achievement.

Save the Date! You are warmly invited to the next family event at the Annual Gathering Festival at
Cleeve House on Saturday, June 21st.

We look forward to seeing you there!

-Ala Z.



